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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

These last 6 weeks have flown by and already we are at another holiday. The spring term is 
traditionally the shortest of the three terms, yet we pack so much into it! Look out after the holidays 
for bread making workshops, a Fun into Food roadshow, visits to the fire station and Nexus. We also 
have our Fairtrade fortnight and an exciting week of activities to celebrate reading and World Book 
Day. 
 

We have a record number of children who have qualified for the cross country finals on the 21st 
February. The very best of luck to Jacob, Piran, George, Eden, Millie, Kieran, Evie and Alice. I hope 
children have enjoyed our new street surfing club, which is coming to an end now. New clubs starting 
soon will include cricket, reading and a homework group. 
Have a safe and happy half term holiday. 
 

Best wishes,      
Miss Teixeira 
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Film Night 

Huge thanks to the 

PTFA for organising 

a brilliant film night 

on Wednesday this week. Children (and adults!) enjoyed 

watching either The BFG or Zootropolis, with 

popcorn or crisps and a drink. We hope 

everyone had a great time! All of the money raised will be 

used to fund trips, equipment and activities for our St 

John’s pupils. Thanks for your support! 

Climbing Wall 

Some year 5 pupils recently 
visited the climbing wall at CSIA. 
It was a great opportunity to try rock climbing 
in a safe and supervised environment, and 

they had lots of fun! The remainder of year 5 
will be having their turn after half term.  

 

Last Wednesday, the whole 
school was treated to an M+M 
production of the pantomime 

Cinderella. 

Online Safety Day 
 

Tuesday 7th February 
was online safety day. To 

support this, each class 
took part in activities 

designed to raise 
awareness and promote 

online security .  
 

Lego Festival 

 

Five of our KS2 

pupils had a 

fantastic time at 

Pool Academy last 

week when they 

attended a Lego 

Festival.  

 

Year 3 carved 

soap sculpture 

animals and made 

plaster of paris 

fossils this week. 

CSSA Netball Champions! 
 

Congratulations to our St John’s Netball Team for taking part in the 

Camborne Schools Sports Alliance netball tournament. They played  

against six other local schools, and won all of their games!  (Results 

below:) 

As local champions, they are now through to the Cornwall Schools 

Games qualifier. Really well done everyone! 

St John’s vs Trevithick : 4-2 St John’s vs Connor Downs: 2-0 

St John’s vs Rosemellin Bs: 5-0 

St John’s vs Rosemellin As: 4-0 

 

St John’s vs Weeth: 10-0 

St John’s vs Gwinear: 4-0 St John’s vs St Meriadoc: 2-0 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 
13th Feb —17th Feb  HALF TERM  
 
20th Feb—3rd March  FairTrade Fortnight  
 
27th Feb—3rd March  Book Week 
 
13th March    Parents’ Evening 
 
14th March   Parents’ Evening 
 
3rd April—17th April  Easter Holiday  
 
18th April    Back to School for Summer Term! 
 
26th May   Inset Day  - no school for pupils 

Change of Parents’ Evening Dates 
 

Please note that our parents’ evening 
dates have now changed to Monday 13th and 
Tuesday 14th March. Thank you.  

This year, World Book Day is 

on Thursday 2nd March. We will be 

holding lots of exciting book-related 

activities throughout the whole week, including 

fancy dress as a book character on Friday 3rd.  

The Parish will again be holding a special St 

Patrick’s Day supper at our school on Friday 17th 

March.  Details on time, menu and cost will be 

available soon.  

Can Recycling 

We have a collection area at the entrance 

of the school for aluminium cans. Each term, these are 

kindly taken to the recycling centre by Sophie's and 

Aaron's grandad, and we not only save the world a little 

bit, but make some money for our school. There is a 

great collection building up, ready to be taken for 

recycling at the end of the term. Please remember to 

save drinks cans (NOT tins of beans etc.) and bring 

them to school and leave at this collection zone. 

Thanks!  

January Attendance: 95.54%  
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St Piran (Mr Benney) 97.02% 

 

St Clare (Mrs Clifton-Griffiths) 96.66% 

 

St Christopher (Mrs Richards) 96.42% 

 

St Bernadette (Miss Moult) 95.83% 

 

St Augustine (Mr Moran) 95.35% 

 

St Joseph (Mrs Clarke / Mrs Mundell) 94.50% 

 

St Francis (Mrs Lobban) 93.37% 

Our termly attendance certificates and letters 

will be coming home after half term. The 

Government has recently raised attendance 

targets, meaning that the new bands for letters 

are now as follows:  

¶ 100%  - Gold Certificate   

¶ 96% or above - Green Certificate 

¶ Below 96% - Amber letter  

¶ Below 90% - Red letter and potential for 

Education Welfare Officer involvement  

Well done 
St   Piran! 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ōƻƻƪ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Řŀȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ 
ϻмΦрл ǇŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΣ ϻнΦрл ǇŜǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ 

!ǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ ŎŜǊŜŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƻŀǎǘΣ 
.ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ /ƭǳō ƴƻǿ Ƙŀǎ ΨIƻǘ /ƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ aƻƴŘŀȅǎΩ 

ŀƴŘ  ΨtŀƴŎŀƪŜ CǊƛŘŀȅǎΩΗ  

Breakfast Club  
New Contact Details 

 

Please let school know as soon as possible if you 

change your phone number or address, or if the 

details of any of your childôs other emergency 

contacts change. It is important that we are able to 

get in touch in cases of illness, injury or to let you 

know other urgent information. Thank you. 

Our Spiritual & 
Religious Education  

Our current RE topic and foyer 

display is Revelation 

  

Last Friday, Churches Together led an Open the 

Book assembly about Jesus’ miracles. 

The month of February is dedicated to the Holy 

Family. This year the entire month of February 

falls within the liturgical season of Ordinary 

Time which is represented by the liturgical 

colour green. 

Today, we had a Parish-led assembly about Lent.  
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Every day, each class takes part in a time of quiet 

contemplation, meditation and prayer.  

http://www.catholicculture.org/culture/liturgicalyear/overviews/months/02_1.cfm
http://www.catholicculture.org/culture/liturgicalyear/overviews/months/02_1.cfm
http://www.catholicculture.org/culture/liturgicalyear/overviews/seasons/ordinary_time/
http://www.catholicculture.org/culture/liturgicalyear/overviews/seasons/ordinary_time/

